Charing Cross Precinct Minutes

THURSDAY, FEBRUARY 9, 2006 
WAVERLEY PUBLIC SCHOOL



The meeting opened at 7.35 pm

Apologies: - Jean Skinner 

Attendance as per Attendance List

Constable O’Brien reported:

1. Security on the beach is an issue – use the lockers provided as valuables are easy pickings for longfingers.

2. Don’t leave handbag/briefcase even briefly in the car - see above.

3. There were a couple of incidents in the area: a stolen vehicle was chased by police and the offender caught.

4. As part of the Beach Safe operation patrols are increased at Bondi, Coogee and Maroubra.

5. The stabbing incident at Bondi was not related to the Cronulla troubles – all injured persons are now out of hospital. A task force will investigate. Be alert but not alarmed.

The minutes of the last meeting appeared to be truncated and it was moved that the truncated version be accepted as a true and accurate record (Nicole to investigate the missing parts).

Moved: Ken Dutton (?)
Seconded: Janet Mamey

Matters Arising from the Minutes:

Edina: the light has been fixed but is still causing problems. The place has been declared unfit for dwelling. No response from Peter Brennan.

St. Catherine’s School: Council extended the deadline for objections to Jan. 20, 2006 because the wrong address had been put on the plans. A Council officer has been appointed to look into the matter. It will come before Council probably at the March meeting. Councillors Paul Pearce and Ingrid Strewe had a look at the site and asked the school to amend/explain the plans.

Margaret Hope tabled a letter with the Precinct’s objections, dated 13/01/06.

Kennards: No response regarding the parking situation inside/outside their yard.

DEVELOPMENT APPLICATIONS:

Margaret Hope: Over Christmas three DAs had to be responded to. 

307 Bronte Rd wants to install a dormer window. The house is not in the conservation area but in a row of intact terraces. Margaret Hope wrote to Council regarding the issue – letter dated 20/01/06.

22 Campbell St. – renovations not in character with the visual environment. Letter sent on 21/o1/06.

13 Prospect St: the building is half a storey higher than any other house in the street. Margaret pointed out that Council did not inform neighbours of prospective building sites that they can go to the Precinct with their concerns or contact local councillors. Council needs to have a uniform policy regarding the disseminating of such information. Nicole will look into this


GENERAL BUSINESS:

Pat Kenny: The intersection of Albion St and Bronte Rd is very dangerous. When a bus is at the Bus Stop, drivers cannot see pedestrians until they are half-way across the zebra crossing. Crossing Bronte Rd from the Bank to Bellagio is even more dangerous as cars often turn without indicating their intention; the Refuge Island is too small and needs reflectors and arrows to alert motorists.

MOTION: 

The Precinct supports most strongly Pat Kenny’s endeavours to improve pedestrian safety at the intersection of Albion St. and Bronte Rd.

Moved: Danny Caretti
Seconded: Margaret Hope.


Francis Corcoran: the signage of a number of shops is non-compliant with Council directives ((Reece Plumbing, Chicken Shop, Pilates, - and the Golf Shop where the signs are backlit making the intersection unsafe).

MOTION:

Can Council check for compliance regarding advertising signage and banners (on old Post Office) above awnings and instigate a remove and restore action.

Moved: Mia Vaux
Seconded: Ingrid Mikkelsen

There was some discussion about inviting occasional speakers to the Precinct Meetings (i.e. National Trust) or Peter Brennan to talk about Das.

The meeting closed at 9.05 pm.

 

